Minutes from OASIS/CGM Open meeting of Aug 1, 2005

Attendees:

Patrick

Mary

Lofton

Dave

Jamie

Subject:  Approval of collaborative processing for WebCGM 2.0 between OASIS and W3C

Situation:

The Board had 2 major issues with the proposal presented to them.

· Patent Policy

Even if the TC adopts RF on limited terms to match the W3C IPR policy, the question of who owns contributions is still there.  

· Scenario:  

· The WebCGM TC takes WebCGM 2.0 to W3C for processing

· Contributions are made to WebCGM 2.0 by W3C members who are not also members of OASIS

· They make IP claims against those contributions

· How is that work then transferred back into OASIS ownership?

· Discussion:

· In the unlikely event that this would happen (no one has ever made any IP claims against WebCGM and it’s unlikely they would) a legal mechanism needs to defined that would allow the contributions to flow back to OASIS with a license

· Divergence of OASIS/W3C standards

· Scenario

· Last Call in W3C occurs at the same time as OASIS Approval of Committee Specification

· Comments are processed and W3C Call for Approval of Proposed Recommendation occurs in parallel with OASIS Proposed Standard vote

· OASIS Standard is approved and substantial technical comments come from W3C review.

· The potential that WebCGM 2.0 will not be the same between the OASIS version and the W3C version

· Discussion

· OASIS liaison policy has a preference towards processing completely within the OASIS process before submitting to another organization

· W3C will not process a pre-approved specification

· The BoD primary concern is about this risk of divergence

· CGM Open membership considers the risk minimal since 1) the W3C processing subgroup will be made up of primarily CGM Open members and 2) substantive technical comments are not allowed during the W3C call for approval.

· Patrick suggested that one possible solution is to delay OASIS proposed standard vote until after the W3C call for approval, which should reduce the risk

Observations:

There is a fundamental difference between the approaches taken to the proposed collaboration project.  CGM Open has extensive prior experience with the organizations and the principals, has assessed the risk and perceives that it is minimal, and wants to manage the risk during the process.  OASIS wants to eliminate all imaginable risks before starting the process.  CGM Open feels that it is impossible to anticipate all risk, and feels that the project is put more at risk because of the delays that have already happened, and continue to accumulate as we wrangle about hypothetical risks that CGM Open considers to be small. It also appears that there has been a lack of communication between OASIS and W3C on this subject.  OASIS seems to be waiting for W3C to do something, but it’s not clear that W3C considers that there is any action they have to take.  The modification of the W3C Graphics Activity and AC approval is pending approval to proceed by OASIS, and has been waiting since Chris Lilley last communicated to CGM Open about it on the 9th of May.

Next steps:

CGM Open believes that Jamie will produce a revised version of the proposal to be presented to the OASIS BoD.  This proposal will be circulated to the CGM Open SC by Monday, Aug. 8th.  Beyond that CGM Open needs a timeline from Patrick on when he will be able to get reconsideration from the BoD, and when we reach the point that someone can tell W3C to start their activity.

